
I cannot believe we are in July already! In school, Mrs Dumbreck, Mrs Watson (All Saints’ new 

Headteacher come September) and I have been busy organising plans for our next academic year. While 

I recognise that finding out who your child’s new class teacher is going to be is a ‘big deal’, please know 

that we offer all members of staff—old and new—a great training package and support, and high expecta-

tions are expected of all staff. Myself and the other leaders in school are extremely excited about next 

year’s staffing. 

Without further ado, next year’s teaching arrangements are as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As shown above, Teaching Assistants have been assigned classes to best meet children ’s needs. This 

could be subject to change, budget permitting.  

Children (including our new Reception intake) will be meeting their new class teachers in their new class-

rooms on Friday 5th July for Transition Day. Following from discussions at this term’s ‘Meet The 

Headteachers’ Coffee Morning, we have extended the day into the afternoon, too. Children will all return 

back to their ‘original’ class in time for Celebration Assembly at the end of the day. I have heard that lots 

of fun and exciting activities are being planned!  

As always, I am sure our staff, children, parents, Governors and wider community will welcome new 

members of staff with open arms and warm smiles. It is a pleasure to teach and be a leader at this school, 

and—although we (and our children) still have three weeks of hard work left—next year is looking good!   
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Class Teacher Teaching Assistants 

Rec. Mr J. Stuttard Mrs Rawsthorne 

Y1 Miss C. Smith Mrs Thomas, Mrs Mathur, Miss Lane 

Y2 Mrs A. Summerscales (M, T, W) 

Mrs. C. Flannery (Th, F) 

Mrs Bailey 

Y3 Mrs M. Siddiqa Mrs Smith, Mrs Mathur, Miss Lane 

Y4 Miss R. McDonnell Mrs Kay 

Y5 Miss L. Terry Mrs Bloem 

Y6 Mr A. Chamberlain Mrs Stackhouse 

 

Next week in school we are looking forward to welcoming Miss Broadbent back after maternity. She will 

be working with all the children as well as enhancing and extending our PSHE curriculum for next year.  



 

Paris Choir Trip 

Wow—what a trip the children have had!  Yes, it was hot but it didn’t dampen the children’s  

gusto across their two fantastic performances—particularly their staring role on the Disney stage 

where they followed a 15-piece orchestra! Our children truly shone. Their behaviour was  

impeccable and their attitudes (although weather weary at times!) were flawless.    

We spent a day in Paris, looking around the Sacre-Coeur, performing in the park bandstand,  

enjoying a river cruise on the Seine and seeing all the sights. Next, the children performed at 

Disneyland Paris and bravely went on some of the theme park’s great rides. Throughout, the  

camaraderie was fantastic—our older children supported the younger ones and all the adults 

were especially proud of our singing superstars.  

Many thanks to Mrs Durrans for organising this trip-of-a-lifetime and to all our staff members who 

gave time and energy into making it possible.   

Speaking of Mrs Durrans, it is with sadness that I am informing you that she is withdrawing her 

services from All Saints’ next year after being offered to a great opportunity and challenge to 

work across Calderdale. Mrs Durrans’ drive forward for singing has allowed our children to have 

some exceptional opportunities (like Paris, above, Wembley Stadium, Calderland, the Royal  

Albert Hall) as well as providing all children with a good music education in class (there are not 

many schools where musical notation is part of the curriculum!). We wish her lots of luck in her 

hugely exciting new role.   .  

Mrs Durrans 



Parent Sharing Evening 

We would like to introduce a ‘Parent Sharing’ evening on 

Wednesday 10th July from 3:30—5:30. During this time, each 

class will be set up with children’s books and they can have 

time to discuss and showcase their learning to their parents. 

Parents are welcome to ‘drop in’ at any time during the two-

hour long session. We would like to emphasise that this is not a 

Parents’ Evening-style consultation and individual feedback will 

not be possible. Instead, children will lead the discussions and 

it will be facilitated by staff. We hope you find it enjoyable.  

Sports Day Safeguarding 

All Saints’ Got Talent is back… due to popular demand!  

Audition dates: Wednesday 10th July KS1  

Thursday 11th July KS2 

Final: Wednesday 17th July 1:30 in Church. Finalists  

As is tradition, our Year 6 children are currently 

busy preparing their leavers production. This year 

they have decided to perform The Wizard Of Oz… 

with some little twists!  

The children will be performing the play at Halifax 

Playhouse on Monday 15th July at 7pm and  

you’re all invited!  It would be great for us and the 

children to see a full auditorium. 

Year 6 Leavers’ Performance 

All Saints’ Got Talent 

It is Sports Day on Friday 12th July at Copley Cricket Club. Events will be starting at 1pm and 

families are invited to watch their loved ones compete. As ever, we must stress that parents  

do not come over to children at the cricket club until the end of the event to ensure every-

body’s safety. 

At the end of Sports Day, our Summer Fayre begins! Each teacher will have a class register 

and release children one at a time to parents, carers and known 

adults only. Please bare with us as we do this steadily and safely. 

Children not collected will be transported back to school on our mini-

buses for 3:30. Parents who use Tea Time Club will be contacted 

separately. There will be no Celebration Assembly on this day.  



Healthy Living 

Keeping Our Children Safe 

If you have any concerns or worries about the safety or well-being of a child, do not hesitate to 

contact Mrs Dumbreck, Mr Stuttard or Mrs Whitley on 01422 367140 or email: 

We have had a busy week in school being 

healthy! We have welcomed some visitors 

into school—Phunky Foods, Healthy Minds, 

cricket specialists and a dance workshop—

to provide some brilliant opportunities for our 

children. We have also visited a local forest 

school setting and Year 4 continue to attend 

crown green bowling sessions in Skircoat 

Green.   

It truly has been a fantastic week for our 

children who are now very excited for Sports 

Day and to live healthy lives. Thank you to 

Miss Hudson and Mr Harper for  organising 

this exciting and engaging week.   



Diary Dates 

 

 

JULY 

 

Monday 1st July—Healthy Living & Wellbeing Week 

 

Wednesday 3rd July—PTA Meeting at school at 

6pm 

 

Thursday 4th July—Year 1 to Coinisborough 

Castle 

 

Friday 5th July—Transition Day 

 

Tuesday 9th July—Year 6 Public Speaking Competition 

 

Wednesday 10th July and Thursday 11th  

July— All Saints’ Got Talent auditions 

 

Wednesday 10th July—Parent Sharing Even-

ing 3:30-5:30 

 

Friday 12th July—Sports Day & Summer 

Fayre 

 

Monday 15th July—’Wizard Of Oz’ Year 6 pro-

duction at Halifax Playhouse 

 

Tuesday 16th July—End-of-year Reports to parents 

 

Thursday 18th July—Year 6 Leavers’ Service, 7pm 

 

Friday 19th July— Final Day 

 

 






